
The translation is machine-generated so inaccuracies may occur (responsible: CPP Garments AB) 
Text translated from Brandmannen, dec. 20, 2023 
 

New protec�ve underwear for Skelle�eå and Karlstad 
Few firefighters do not recognize the terms "Skelle�eå model" and "Healthy Firefighters" – both 
synonymous with Skelle�eå firefighter Stefan Magnusson. It has been over 25 years since the 
project for a beter working environment le� the star�ng blocks and Stefan has re�red. But as a 
re�rement gi� – to his colleagues at the rescue service – he provided the opportunity to test CPP 
Garments and the Firefighters' Cancer Fund's new protec�ve undergarment with ac�vated carbon. 

Fire Chief Ola Lindström in Skelle�eå has only had the seven sets of undergarments at the sta�on for 
a week when this interview is conducted. Now, plans are being made for how the sets should be used 
most effec�vely. 

– The idea is that we will use the sets for our smoke divers and smoke dive leaders in each shi�. They 
will simply have a set in their place and decide for themselves at which alarms it should be used. It 
will be up to each individual to assess," says Ola Lindström. 

The undergarment, which will not be personal, will also be used during planned exercises when 
burning is involved, primarily for the instructors. 

Gi� from the founda�on 
– We will develop our own rou�nes for use, for washing, and not least provide our perspec�ve on 
user-friendliness: How does it work in the cold? Is it comfortable to wear close to the body or do 
addi�onal clothes need to be worn underneath? And how does the hood work? We will provide 
feedback to the manufacturer and hopefully contribute with good points," says Ola Lindström. 

The seven sets of undergarments have been purchased by the Firefighters' Cancer Fund and donated 
to Skelle�eå, which has long shown leadership in working for a beter working environment. 

– Now it is up to them to find their rou�nes and ways of working with the undergarment, which we 
consider to be the best protec�on for our firefighters, says Anders Cederberg, chairman of the 
fundraising founda�on. Of course, we would like to have feedback along the way, to hopefully give 
the country's rescue services an indica�on of what the new protec�ve undergarment can do for the 
working environment. 

Karlstad invests in instructors 
When the Karlstad Regional Fire Brigade faced the annual training weeks for around 220 part-�mers, 
strength leader Tony Falk began to think about the working environment for the federa�on's 
instructors. A burning with fibrous material all day in a container – for three weeks. 

– Then the thoughts started about the working environment, especially for our instructors. I saw an 
adver�sement for the protec�ve undergarment and got the green light to purchase three sets. As of 
wri�ng, half of the federa�on's part-�mers have been in Karlstad for the annual exercise. The 
response from colleagues who have used the undergarment is posi�ve, and Tony Falk has used it 
himself in his role as an instructor. 

– It feels very good so far. I personally use it with a t-shirt underneath and it has worked well. I 
haven't tried the hood yet but will test it next �me to see if it's easy to get it to seal �ghtly. 
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